

Attending:

x	Katie Datko (Co-Chair)	x	Lesley Johnson				
	Ned Weidner (Co-Chair)		Jasmine McLeod				
x	Elizabeth Casian	x	Marcell Gilmore				
	Julie Cortez		Jimmy Tamayo				
	LaTasha Hagler	x	Michelle Dougherty				
	Gizelle Ponzillo		Vanilla Bonilla			x	Jannet Ortiz (Recorder)

Regrets:

	Topic	Discussion	Outcome
1.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Welcome and Review Agenda Topics • Review and Approve 11/22/22 meeting minutes 	<p>3:05 – Quorum was not met. No official votes can be taken.</p>	Members in attendance decided to defer items to next meeting since a quorum was not met. One member had one question for Research team member and group decided to move forward with having a discussion of Item 3 and 4 on the agenda.
2.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Drop Survey Discussion <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Student Services recommendation - student holds (Michelle) ○ Review of data/processes from other CCCs <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ El Camino ▪ Saddleback College 		Members in attendance decided to defer item discussion to next meeting.
3.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Data & Institutional Resources Discussion <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Assessment Questionnaire questions & pass rates ○ Additional data sources to consider 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Question: What happens with AQ data? Is there data that shows correlation with how students answer and their success rate? • It takes intentional effort to link question and group of questions and how students answer with outcomes. • Research can look at particular questions and see what the outcomes are. 	Research will be looking into if any work has been done regarding AQ and outcome correlation.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Research currently does not have access to data, but can look into getting access to look into this further. • No specific questions that team is interested in at the moment. • Does the committee want to look at AQ and look into completion numbers? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ This would be a big project for Research ○ Research will look into if this has been worked on. 	
4.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Coordination <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Membership in campus committees ○ Additional campus efforts 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • It would be helpful to have a list of all committees that members on R&P committee are on that relate to the work that this committee does. We may add item to agenda to report back to group on items that are relevant to group. • Goal is to not duplicate efforts as well as report out to group 	<p>EC: Assessment and Matriculation, Academic Senate</p> <p>MD: SPEAC, Assessment and Matriculation</p> <p>MG: Mapping/Catalog, Guided Pathways</p> <p>LJ: Behavior and Wellness</p>
5	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Other 		
<p>Issue Bin/Future Agenda: Continued survey discussions.</p>			

Future Meetings: Spring 2023 – March 28, April 11, April 25, May 9, May 23